CABINET MEETING
8th October, 2003

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
10.30 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, 


M. Lea, Warmisham and Warner

406. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Mann and Sheehy

407.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 24th September, 2003, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

408.
ANNUAL PERFORMANCE LETTER FROM THE SOCIAL SERVICES INSPECTORATE

Submitted a report of the Social Services Inspectorate on the annual review of the Community and Social Services Directorate for 2002/03.


The report highlighted the improvements in services for children and families since the previous annual review together with areas where future improvement was required which included:-

· Health assessment

· Statutory reviews and pathway plans

· Development of a preventative strategy to reduce the number of children being admitted into care


The report also highlighted the improvement in services for adults which had been achieved in partnership with external agencies.  Areas for improvement included:- 

· Physical disability and sensory impairment

· Mental health


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

409.
“EVERY CHILD MATTERS” GREEN PAPER

The Chief Executive reported on the receipt of the Green Paper “Every Child Matters” which had been issued as a result of the Inquiry into the death of Victoria Climbie`.


The main issues covered in the Green Paper were:-

· the appointment of a Director of Children’s Services

· the appointment of a Lead Member for Children

· the establishment of a Children’s Trust

· a local safeguarding Children’s Board


Cabinet considered the actions to be taken by the end of September, 2003 and noted that progress had been made in every area.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted; and that further reports be submitted in due course.

410.
SALFORD COMMUNITY LEISURE LIMITED

Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, submitted a report containing details of the Business Plan and Management Agreement for the establishment of Salford Community Leisure Limited (SCL).


He indicated that the Trust Board had signed the Agreement and that the SCL had come into force with effect from midnight on 30th September, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

411.
PUBLIC LIBRARY POSITION STATEMENT

Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, submitted a position statement outlining the current position of the Library Service in terms of policy, practice and response to the Public Library Standards .


RESOLVED:
 THAT the report be noted.

412.
REVIEW OF THE PLEDGES

Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted an interim report on a review of the Council’s Pledges to ensure that they were up-to-date, reflected the Cabinet’s Work Programme and aspirations for the City.


Reference was made to:-

· Lack of consistency in sub-pledges

· criticisms by the CPA that staff did not appreciate what was in the pledges

· there was a preference to adopt the community plan pledges rather than the previous six pledges

· environmental sustainability should be included

· pledges and priorities should be linked with the budget


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the existing Pledge headings be adjusted in order to align them with the Community Plan.




(2) THAT the Deputy Leader engage with the Lead Member and Directors to refine and develop a new set of sub pledges, and that a further report thereon be submitted to Cabinet in November, 2003.

413 EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED: THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 1 of Part 1 of the Act.

414 HOPE LIBRARY






Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, reported on the decision taken at budget time to save £50k from the Arts and Leisure budget and that to achieve this it was proposed to close the Hope Library,

He indicated that whilst local residents would be affected, the guidelines for library facilities to be provided within one mile of where a resident lived would be met by the libraries at Broadwalk, Eccles and Irlams o’th Height.

RESOLVED: THAT the proposal to close Hope Library be approved in principle; and that appropriate officers be instructed to pursue alternative uses for the building

415. NHS LIFT PROJECT – PENDLETON

The Director of Development Services reported on the current position concerning the LIFT project at Pendleton.

RESOLVED: THAT the Director of Development Services be authorised to (a) pursue the matter on the lines now indicated, (b) consult with all the appropriate Ward Councillors and (c) report back to Cabinet on 22nd October, 2003.
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